
July 15,2020 

 

Dear Families and Friends 

 

I hope this finds you well and enjoying these summer days.  

 

I’m sorry to have to let you know that we have a positive case of the coronavirus among our 

Residents from this week’s round of testing. The individual is asymptomatic and has transferred 

to a dedicated facility for the time of isolation. We hope that the days will pass quickly! 

 

This new case means that we will need to continue weekly testing. We are awaiting the rest of 

the results from this week which should help us to identify how the Resident acquired the virus. 

As we know from the news and from our neighborhoods, we still need to be on our guard and 

take precautions. 

 

Please be assured, that we diligently continue to follow all the guidelines of the CDC, CMS and 

NJDOH with social distancing, wearing of masks, hand sanitizing and washing, temperature 

checking and cleaning surfaces. 

 

At this time, we will have to reschedule outdoor visits with Residential Residents for a later date. 

 

For those who are asking what items we still need, we are always in need of Lysol disinfectant 

spray (kills 99.9% of viruses) and any kind of disinfecting wipes and sprays. 

 

Again, with a grateful heart, we appreciate all of your kindness and generosity. 

 

 

 

God Bless you, 

 

 

Mother Mary Thomas, lsp 
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